
Minutes of the Gifford Community Council Meeting held
on 10th May 2021 via Zoom
Participating
Adam White (Chair)
Wendy Ferguson
Mark Hardy

Hugh Broad
Richard Austin
Eleanor Hulme


David Griffiths
Andrew Hamilton
In Attendance
Councillor Tom Trotter
Councillor Craig Hoy
Councillor John McMillan


Liz Stewart
Apologies
Councillor Shamin Akhtar
Ishbel Benzie
PC Colin Boyd

1
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The meeting approved the minutes of the meeting of the 12th April (Approved by Wendy & Mark).
2
Matters Arising
2.1
Road Safety and parking.

2.1.1
The white lines have now been painted on the junction of Station Road and Tweeddale Avenue.

2.1.2
A meeting is to be arranged with the Roads Department to discuss the danger of the footpath on the bridge on the Edinburgh Road. 





ACTION: AW
2.1.3
Individual complaints are being looked at by ELC with regard to temporary removal of parking outside Lewis and Clarke

2.2 
Further progress has been made on the issue of additional graveyard space. A site meeting took place with ELC and two options were identified. SEPA now need to be informed although the overall plan is still at an exploratory stage. 




ACTION: WF
2.3
Traffic Calming
2.3.1
The traffic calming initiative for Duns Road is almost complete. The cushions are now installed and a follow up safety audit is to be undertaken. ELC will also check that the specification has been met.

2.3.2
A speed survey will be undertaken to identify the benefits.

2.3.3
Mark will continue to oversee the work on Duns Road and the meeting wanted to record their thanks for all those involved and specifically Mark, Wendy and councillor Akhtar. ACTION: MH
2.3.4
Richard and Andrew will take over the traffic calming project for Edinburgh Road. 











ACTION: RA & AH
2.4
Councillor Akhtar is organising a meeting with an officer from ELC and to speak to the relevant residents on Main Street to see if a solution can be found to the issue of the number of wheelie bins that are permanently on the pavement.



ACTION: SA
2.5
Defibrillators

2.5.1
Andrew reported that the Defibrillator at the garage is working and he will check each month.



ACTION: AH  
2.5.2
Wendy has followed up on the status of the Defibrillator at the school and she is now preparing a plan. When the machine is installed we will organise relevant training with the First responders at Humbie.






 ACTION: WF
2.6.
We have made an application to Beautiful Scotland and a small team of people from the Community Council, Community woodland, Horticultural Society and Yester Estate has been set up. Liz Stewart is acting as our mentor in the process.


ACTION: AW
2.7 
A meeting is being arranged with Andrew Hogarth to decide whether a beech Hedge around the perimeter of the Bleachfield would be appropriate



ACTION: AW 
2.8 
The wall on the corner of the Avenue and Main Street has been repaired. Dave mentioned further work that is needed to the wall around the churchyard and Councillor McMillan agreed to speak to the relevant person in the repair team. 



ACTION: JM
2.9
Meetings have been held with regard to the planting around the War Memorial. Wendy will confirm where payment will be made from.




ACTION: WF
2.10 
The National Trust initiative to plant a Cherry Tree to commemorate those who have lost their lives during the pandemic is moving forward. Adam has arranged a site meeting with Mike Foy for later this week.







 ACTION: AW
3
External Reports
3.1
Police: 
3.1.1
Pc Boyd reported that, as a result of a pop up event in the village the feedback was that the consistent complaint was speeding and inconsiderate cycling. To that end they will continue to be very visible in the village, time permitting, and will continue to carry out enforcement action if required.
3.1.2
Detailed below are extracts from the Police Report for Gifford CC:
3.1.3
On 21/04/21, damage was reported to the children’s playpark in Walden Place, Gifford, enquires ongoing.

3.1.4
There have been reports of small fires and litter left at some rural properties in the area. Persons have been traced and spoken to in relation to this. 

3.1.5
Regular patrols have been carried out by both police and community wardens in the local area. 

3.1.6
A number of speed checks and the deployment of the cut out cops have been carried out in the village. On 09/05/2021, two drivers were issued fixed penalty tickets for speeding.
3.1.7
A pop up police event was held on 09/05/21. A number of locals attended. Concerns raised were in line with other local village’s, namely speeding and inconsiderate cycling.

3.1.8
The deployment of the cut out cops and actual speed checks will continue.

3.1.9
It is the officers opinion that the speed bumps now in place on Duns Road is having a positive impact on driver behaviour.

3.2
East Lothian Council:

3.2.1
Councillors Trotter, McMillan and Hoy reported on the following issues and encouraged anyone who would like further information about any of these initiatives to contact them direct. 
3.2.2
The Covid Recovery Report is available for anyone who would like to read it.
3.2.3
The Councillors stressed the importance of reporting issues such as speeding to the police.
3.2.4
This is Mental Health Week and the Mental Health Service is available on a telephone line. 01620 642963.

3.2.5
The Licensing Committee meets on a regular basis and does exercise its powers to remove licences as well as grant them.

3.2.6
Councillor Hoy has been elected as a MSP but will continue to be a local Councillor until the next election. He asked about making a donation to a local charity and the Gifford Community Woodland was suggested as being a very worthwhile cause. 
3.2.7
Finally it was suggested that the Community Council allocated specific roles to each of their Councillors to ensure that we had a clarity and that two Councillors were not following up for us on the same issue. 







ACTION: AW


3.3
Community Woodland
3.3.1
We are quietly confident of the success of the recent grant applications which will lead to a new education programme for youths and adults. 
3.3.2
Volunteer days are back up and running.
3.3.3
We are undertaking new ditch work, a wildlife pond creation and path maintenance.
3.3.4
We are encouraging individuals to ‘weed a tree’ on each visit.
4
Internal Reports
4.1
Roads and Footpaths.

4.1.1
No major potholes reported. Roads department have carried on repairing potholes on some roads in the community. A stretch of road between Kidlaw Farm to Longnewton Cottages has been improved since it was reported in the March minutes. The stretch of road past Pishwanton wood and Yester Quarry entrance has had some holes repaired but further potholes need repair work. This has been reported to Roads Department.

4.1.2
Some edges of the B6355 road to Duns from Danskine crossroads to Mayshiel have been washed out due to melting snow and rain. There is one area after the cattle grid at the Darent House where cones have been put in place warning motorists of a deep gully.  

4.1.3
The cattle grid has a barrier in place on the side coming off the moor making the grid narrower. One of the steel rails is broken.     

4.1.4
Nothing to report on pavements.

4.2
Street lighting.

4.2.1
Finally the new street lighting on Duns Road is working, not fully 100%. The lamp at the war memorial has not been completed. The lamp has not been added to the top of the post. The bottom meter from the pavement of each pole would look better if painted black to be the same of the rest. The lighting has much improved the street from being dark when there were only four lampposts.    Three of the old lampposts are still in place, which are redundant. 

4.3
Drainage.

4.3.1
No change from the last meeting as far as gullies emptied, no problems reported. Like the month before there has been no heavy rain. The gully sucker probably won’t come back until the winter unless there is a problem such as a flash flood.
4.4
Signs.

4.4.1
Two new signs have been put up on Duns Road at each end of the new speed bumps.                           ‘Humps for 150 yds’ under a triangle sign.
4.4.1
Two 30mph signs have been put up on Edinburgh Road after the bridge exiting 20 mph zone.
4.5
Planning 
4.5.1.
Please see attached report for planning applications within and outwith GCC Area
4.6
Finance: 

4.6.1
We have a healthy bank balance and our insurance is due to be paid this month. 

4.7
Website

4.7.1
The old website has now been deleted. 

4.7.2
If anyone has anything they would like to add to the website please contact Liz direct.
4.8
Covid Vaccination Update 

4.8.1.
Please see attached report for the Covid Vaccination Update.
4.8.2
For the future it is likely that booster and flu jabs will be able to be undertaken at the same time.
4.9
Yester Estate 

4.9.1
Garreth Wood from Yester Estate did not attend the meeting but did say he was pleased to be part of the Beautiful Scotland application. 
5
Resilience Update
5.1.1
The Soup and a Smile service and Fish and Chips came to an end in April. However, the team are keeping in touch with everyone and will be ready to step up again if needed.

5.1.2
The team received some very positive feedback from all those who have been receiving support during the last 18 months. 

6
Items for Discussion
6.1.
Concern has been expressed at the state of some of the lamp posts and that they had not been painted for some time. Councillor McMillan said he would email the appropriate officer of ELC so that the work could be planned





ACTION: JM
6.2
Snow shovels have been collected from the Council for use by the Resilience Team next winter.
6.3
A question was raised if the tree that has died that was planted next to Witherspoon Plaque opposite the church was going to be replaced. Adam will contact Andrew Hogarth. 
ACTION: AW  

Date of next meeting - 7:30pm on 14th June 2021 via Zoom.

APPLICATIONS WITHIN GCC AREA
	
	Date Validated


	GCC first discussed
	Comments
	Status

	21/00358/CAC | Demolition of walls | Yester Primary School Walden Terrace Gifford Haddington East Lothian EH41 4QP

	26/04/21
	May 2021
	Associated with 21/00357/PCL, below.
	Awaiting decision

	21/00357/PCL | Erection of fencing and piers | Yester Primary School Walden Terrace Gifford Haddington East Lothian EH41 4QP
	23/04/21
	May 2021
	Replacement of boundary wall with fencing.
	Awaiting decision

	21/00509/P | Replacement door (Retrospective) | Greenbank High Street Gifford East Lothian EH41 4QU
	22/04/21
	May 2021
	Retrospective application for replacement of front door.
	Awaiting decision

	21/00314/P | Alterations, extension to house | St Margarets High Street Gifford Haddington EH41 4QU

	07/04/21
	May 2021
	Changes to doors and windows to extension approved under 20/00429/P in July 2020 and 20/00959/P in September 2020.
	Awaiting decision

	21/00403/P | Change of use of open ground to domestic ground and erection of summer house | The Heddle The Square Gifford Haddington EH41 4QJ
	07/04/21
	Apr 2021
	Single room summer house with no services. Timber clad walls, slate roof, double glazing.
	Awaiting decision

	21/00204/P | Erection of garage as changes to the scheme of development the subject of planning permission 19/00517/P | Land East Of The Heddle The Square Gifford East Lothian
	31/03/21
	Apr 2021
	Garage added to approved scheme of development. 
	Awaiting decision

	21/00359/P | Repainting of house (Retrospective) | Stonewell Main Street Gifford Haddington East Lothian EH41 4QH
	29/03/21
	Apr 2021
	Retrospective application for painting of facade and erection of TV aerial.
	Awaiting decision


	21/00275/P | Erection of shed | 23 Walden Terrace Gifford Haddington EH41 4QP

	05/03/21
	Mar 2021
	Proposed shed is 9m x 6m x 2.5m high.

Approval restricts use to residential – no business to be operated from the shed.
	Approved


APPLICATIONS OUTWITH GCC AREA

	
	Date Validated


	GCC first discussed
	Comments
	Status

	20/01247/P | Erection of hut and treehouse (Retrospective) | Bolton Muir Wood Gifford East Lothian EH41 4JH

	22/01/21
	Feb 2021
	This is the latest of a number of applications for the erection of huts and other structures in parcels of woodland sold by woodlands.co.uk at Bolton Muir Wood.

A Local Review Body meeting was held on 15/04/21 to discuss application 20/00998/P for erection of a hut, sheds, composting toilet and associated works on the parcel know as Nolt Wood.  This followed a similar LRB meeting on 10/03/21 to discuss application 20/00824/P for structures on Wynd Wood.

At the LRB meeting of 15/04/21 it was agreed that the applicant should be asked to submit a Woodland Management Plan and Site Management Plan covering all 18 parcels of woodland at Bolton Muir Wood.  These documents should address control of tree felling and replanting, number of huts permitted on each parcel, vehicular access including parking arrangements (whether at each individual plot or at the main entrances to the woodlands), right of access by the public and safety concerns around woodburning stoves and open fires.

A time period of 3 months was agreed for submission of this information.  It is hoped that these documents, agreed by all the owners of the Bolton Muir Woodlands, would allow proper control of the development of the area and facilitate assessment of future planning applications.  
	Awaiting decision


	20/01224/P | Alterations, extensions to agricultural buildings, erection of buildings to form shop (class 1), visitors/conference centre (class 10), auditorium (class 11), cafe (class 3), bar (sui generis), letting bedrooms (class 7), offices/meeting rooms, 6 self contained holiday lets and associated works | Papple Steading Papple Whittingehame East Lothian EH41 4QD
	15/12/20
	Feb 2021
	Attended the planning committee meeting on 30/03/21 and reiterated GCC’s concerns regarding increased traffic through our village.  The committee’s majority decision was to accept the planning officer’s recommendation to approve the application, with a total of 24 conditions.  These include improvements to the C130 road from East Linton and provision of signage.  It is understood that this route from the north will be promoted as the primary access to Papple. 
	Still showing as awaiting decision on the planning portal.


OTHER PLANNING MATTERS

None 

Report for 10th May:

From national statistics source below as of Friday 7th May:  

https://public.tableau.com/profile/phs.covid.19#!/vizhome/COVID-19DailyDashboard_15960160643010/Overview
· Nationally:

· 92.6%  of over 80s have had their 2nd dose (88% April )

· 98.2% over 50s had 1st dose

· Over 16: 63.3% had dose 1 and 31.4% dose 2 (58% had 1st dose and 12% 2nd). this group consists of  those with underlying health conditions, shielding, staff in care homes, frontline health and social care staff, unpaid carers

· Lothian: 
· a total of 55.6% dose1 (419,715), 25.1% dose 2 (189,584).

· April figures: 50% 1st dose, 379,544, 9.5% had 2nd dose, 72,040 

· East Lothian: population % includes adults over 16yrs in groups as above as well as elderly 

· 66% now had dose 1 (57,669)

· 32% had dose2 (27,969) 
· April: 60.5% 1st dose, 11.2% 2nd dose. 

Locally almost all Dose 2s, Pfizer, occasional Dose 1 often young unpaid carers, excellent attendance rates e.g. out of a clinic of approx. 450 people maybe 5-10 DNAs only. Very little wastage of vaccine. Good team, very good local management, pharmacist hands on  in the clinic, runs very smoothly. Possibly QMU shutting down? Autumn boosters? Which vaccine next??? – All exciting stuff!

Eleanor Hulme (Dr Eleanor Kerr, GMC 2344618)
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